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Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Budget 

(352) 674-1920 
 

Community Standards 
(352) 751-3912 

 
Community Watch 

(352) 753-0550 
 

Property Management 
(352) 753-4022 

 
Finance Customer Service 

(352) 750-0000 
 

Human Resources 
(352) 674-1905 

 
Public Safety 

(352) 205-8280 
 

Purchasing 
(352) 751-6700 

 
Recreation Administration 

(352) 674-1800 
 

Utility Operations 
(352) 751-3939 

 
 
 

www.DistrictGov.org 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts 
operate and other important community information. For 
additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have 
scheduled maintenance: 

 Chula Vista Recreation Center 

The Chula Vista Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance October 27th. 

 La Hacienda Recreation Center Parking Lot 

The La Hacienda Recreation Center Parking Lot will be closed for resurfacing and 
restriping from October 22nd through October 27th. 

 Paradise Recreation Center 

The Paradise Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance October 27th.  

 Saddlebrook Pickleball Courts 

The Saddlebrook Pickleball Courts will be closed for maintenance October 26th from 
12 pm—dusk.  

 Mulberry Grove Sports Pool 

The Mulberry Grove Sports Pool will be closed for maintenance October 8th through 
November 6th.   

 Hibiscus Recreation Center 

The Hibiscus Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning November 3rd. 

 Mallory Square Adult Pool 

The Mallory Square Adult Pool will be closed for sandblasting and cleaning on 
October 26th. 

 Caroline Adult Pool 

The Caroline Adult Pool will be closed for sandblasting and cleaning on October 
25th.   

 St. Charles Family Pool 

The St. Charles Family Pool will be closed for maintenance October 19th through 
October 26th.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have 
scheduled maintenance: 

 Mission Hills Adult Pool 

The Mission Hills Adult Pool will be closed for maintenance November 2nd 
through November 9th.   

 Captiva Recreation Center 

The Captiva Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance November 3rd. 

 Manatee Family Pool 

The Manatee Family Pool will be closed for maintenance October 30th. 

 Bradenton Billiards Hall 

The Bradenton Billiards Hall will be closed for billiard table recovering on October 
24th through October 26th. 

 Eisenhower Outdoor Facilities 

The Eisenhower Outdoor Facilities will be closed November 3rd for our annual 
Government Day.   

 Lake Deaton Pool 

The Lake Deaton Pool will be closed for acid washing October 19th through 
October 26th.   

 Pine Ridge Adult Pool 

The Pine Ridge Adult Pool will be closed for maintenance and acid washing 
October 26th through November 2nd.   



 

 

 

 

 

Did You Know?? 

Guest ID Card Services are available 7 days a week: 

•Monday – Friday  from 8:30am - 5pm: District Customer Service and all regional 
recreation centers (Paradise, La Hacienda, Savannah, Mulberry Grove, Laurel 
Manor, Lake Miona, Colony Cottage, SeaBreeze, Eisenhower, Rohan & Fenney) 

•Saturday & Sunday from 8am-12pm: La Hacienda, Lake Miona, Eisenhower & 
Rohan Regional Recreation Centers Only 

 

Guests of Villages’ residents whose home address is outside Lake, Sumter, and 
Marion Counties are eligible to use selected Villages’ resident amenity-supported 
recreational facilities. An original Villages Guest ID Card is required for all guests 
one (1) year of age and older. Please visit www.DistrictGov.org for the entire board 
approved Guest ID Policy. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE 

Is seeking an alternate volunteer committee member for Village Community 
Development District No. 10 

 

Village Community Development District No. 10 (District 10) is seeking an 
alternate representative to complete a four (4) year term on the Architectural 
Review Committee (ARC). 

 

The alternate applicant must be a full time resident of District No. 10 and have 
lived in The Villages for at least one year. This position requires attendance at the 
ARC meeting every week for the first four (4) weeks and once every month 
thereafter.    

 

Candidates are recommended to have education and/or experience in any of 
the following areas:  architecture, ability to read site plans, residential/commercial 
construction, building management, deed restricted communities, landscaping, 
county code enforcement, etc; however, this is not required.  The Committee meets 
weekly, on Wednesdays, for approximately 3 1/2 hours (8:00 a.m. until 11:30 a.m.).   

 

If you are interested in becoming an alternate volunteer representative for 
District No. 10, applications are available at www.DistrictGov.org or at the 
Community Standards office.  Please complete the application and return it to the 
Community Standards Department, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, Florida, no 
later than 5:00 p.m. on Friday, November 2, 2018.  For information about the 
position, contact the Community Standards Department at 751-3912. 

Information Provided by... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

Did you know that there is a new and improved Architectural Review Application 
(Application) available on the website at www.districtgov.org?  In an effort to 
improve the overall experience for residents, contractors, the Architectural 
Review Committee (ARC) and staff, comments and suggestions from the ARC 
were reviewed and analyzed.  One of the initial improvements is taking place to 
the Architectural Review Application.  The new application is effective 
Wednesday, October 24, 2018 and can be found online and in the Community 
Standards Department located at 984 Old Mill Run in Lake Sumter Landing.  The 
application improvements aim to assist residents, contractors and the Committee 
in ensuring all necessary documents are included to allow the Committee to make 
informed decisions when reviewing modification requests.  Some of the changes 
you can expect include 

 Additional space to identify what modifications are being requested. 
 A checklist for items required for all modifications. 
 A checklist for items also required for landscaping modifications. 
 A checklist for items also required for building extensions/additions.  

In addition to the new and improved application, a Step-by-Step Guide has been 
created to assist with the information required on the application.  In addition to 
utilizing the Step-by-Step Guide, the Community Standards Department is happy 
to assist in filling out the application.  To ensure the ARC is provided all 
necessary documentation, incomplete applications will not be accepted.  If you 
have any questions regarding the Application or Step by Step Guide, or need 
assistance in completing your Application, please contact the Community 
Standards Department at 352-751-3912. 



 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

Preventative maintenance is occurring on the potable water system field valves 
throughout many areas of The Villages.  Those customers serviced by Village Center 
Service Area (VCSA), Little Sumter Service Area (LSSA) and North Sumter Utilities 
(NSU) that will be impacted will be notified 24 hours in advance of a temporary 
interruption in service and will receive the following notification: 

THE PUBLIC DRINKING WATER MAINS IN YOUR AREA WILL BE SHUT DOWN 
TEMPORARILY FOR NEEDED MAINTENANCE. 

AS A PRECAUTION, UPON RETURN OF WATER SERVICE, WE ADVISE THAT 
ALL WATER USED FOR DRINKING, MAKING ICE, AND COOKING BE 
BOILED, FOR ALL OTHER HOUSE HOLD USES THE WATER IS 
ACCEPTABLE.  A ROLLING BOIL OF ONE MINUTE IS SUFFICIENT.  AS AN 
ALTERNATIVE, BOTTLED WATER MAY BE USED. 

 

THIS "PRECAUTIONARY BOIL WATER NOTICE" WILL REMAIN IN EFFECT 
UNTIL THE MAINTENANCE TASK HAS BEEN COMPLETED AND A 
BACTERIOLOGICAL SURVEY SHOWS THAT THE WATER IS SAFE TO DRINK.  

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, YOU MAY CONTACT DEANNA SIMMONS, 
FROM THE WATER DEPARTMENT AT (352) 259-2802 (NSU WWTP). 

 

A notice with the addresses of the affected area along with this information will be 
left at the door of all impacted addresses.  We appreciate your patience and 
cooperation in order to maintain the continued integrity and safety of the District 
Infrastructure. 

A tentative schedule of the areas impacted in the upcoming week: 

10/30 – 502 Ventura Court 

10/31 – Bonita Blvd. behind 2190 Derringer Ave. 

11/1 – Bonita Blvd. (behind 756 Baisley Trail) 



 

 

Village Community Development District No. 11 

2018 Landowner Election Announcement 

 

On Friday, October 19, 2018 at 3:30 p.m. a Landowner Nomination Meeting was 
held and the following candidates were nominated and will be included on the ballot 
for the Village Community Development District No. 11 Landowner Election which 
will be held on:  

 

 Date:  Tuesday, November 6, 2018  

 Time:   7:00 a.m. until 7:00 p.m. 

 Location:   Moyer Recreation Center, 3000 Moyer  

     Loop, Minneola Room, The Villages, Florida   
     32163: 

 

The nominated candidates are as follows: 

  Seat 2:  Allen Vanover 

  Seat 4:  Don Brozick 

  Seat 5:  Jim Covert 

     Phil Grayber 

 

Please note:  In a Landowner Election the two candidates receiving the highest 
number of votes shall be elected for a period of four (4) years and the remaining 
candidates receiving the next largest number of votes shall be elected for a period of 
two (2) years.  Each property owner receives one vote per seat. 

 

Property owners may also vote on Election Day by proxy.  Please contact Jennifer 
McQueary, District Clerk, at (352) 751-3939 or Jennifer.mcqueary@districtgov.org to 
request a proxy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Village	Community	Development	District	No.	12	

2018	Landowner	Election	Announcement	

	

On	Friday,	October	19,	2018	at	3:30	p.m.	a	Landowner	Nomination	Meeting	
was	held	and	only	one	individual	was	nominated	to	ϐill	Seat	5.		Don	Levens	
is	 the	 uncontested	 candidate	 for	 Seat	 5;	 therefore,	 a	 Landowner	 Election	
will	not	be	held	on	Tuesday,	November	6,	2018.		The	Oath	of	Ofϐice	will	be	
administered	to	Mr.	Levens	at	the	Village	Community	Development	District	
No.	12	November	8,	2018	meeting.			

Mosquito Control 

Did you know that mosquito control falls under the purview of the county in which 
you reside?  If you have questions or concerns about mosquitos in your area, please 
contact your county office: 

 Sumter County—(352) 689-4400 

 Lake County—(352) 343-9682 

 Marion County—(352) 671-8400 

 

Tips from the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services on mosquito 
prevention can be found on the following pages. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

It Takes a Village! 

In a community spanning over 50 square miles, District staff works around the 
clock to ensure your community is maintained and kept beautiful year-round.  If 
you see anything we may have missed, please notify us by calling the Customer    
Service Center at (352) 753-4508 or contact us 24-hours per day by visiting 
www.DistrictGov.org.  In addition, please keep the following in mind when visiting 
our postal facilities: 

 Do not place unwanted phone books at your postal facility.  They should be 
placed in the bag and discarded with your household recycling 

 Do not tape or affix flyers or other paperwork on the exterior of the bulletin 
boards or other areas of the postal facility.  For information on posting material 
in the bulletin boards, please contact Customer Service at (352) 753-4508 or visit 
www.DistrictGov.org. 

 If you are placing cans in the Lions Club recycling receptacles, please make sure 
you enclose them in the containers and do not place them outside of empty 
receptacles.   

 Please take junk mail and pet waste home and place it in the appropriate trash or 
recycling bag. 

Information Provided by ... 



 

 

 

 

Government Day Transportation Opportunity! 
To provide additional parking at this year’s 23rd Annual Government Day, shuttles 
will be available from the Savannah Center and the Fenney Recreation Center. 
While this is a free service, tickets are required and will be issued on a first come, 
first serve basis.  
Tickets are available at all Box Office Locations during normal business hours. 
 
Departure Schedule: 
SAVANNAH CENTER 
9:30am | 10am | 10:30am | 11am 
FENNEY RECREATION CENTER 
10am | 10:45am | 11:30am 
 
The last bus will be departing Eisenhower Recreation Center at 1:10 p.m. Anyone 
not in line for the return shuttles at that time will not have transportation back to 
their vehicles. Please plan your time at the event accordingly. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

The Villages Public Safety Department (VPSD) is doing its part to help during the 

Hurricane Michael disaster that devastated our neighbors in the Florida 

panhandle.  On October 14, 2018, in the early morning hours, 7 firefighters from 

The Villages Public Safety Department deployed as part of an engine strike 

team.  Those deployed include VPSD Lieutenant Adelisa Luciano, Lieutenant Chris 

Gruber, FF/PM Keith Norris, FF/PM David Gomez, FF/PM Eric Williamson, FF/

PM Devin Laurence, and FF/EMT Jacob May along with other firefighters from 

Sumter County, Flagler County, and Hillsborough County. 

The engine strike team spent the first 4 days working in Marianna, Florida where 

they conducted grid searches and helped clear roads during the day and answering 

emergency calls for fire and EMS during the evenings.  On October 18th the team 

was sent to Bay County/Panama City area to assist with answering emergency calls 

for fires and EMS.  The crews are currently housed out of Bay County Fire Station 9 

and have seen the full effects of the destruction caused by Hurricane Michael.  The 

photos show some of the destruction our crews are encountering while working out 

there.  The crews are due to return home on October 25, 2018. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by the City of Wildwood... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by the City of Wildwood... 



 

 

 

 

 


